
 

Building newsflash 
Private certifier’s course—issuing development permits for  
building work 
 
Purpose 
To remind building certifiers that the course for ‘Issuing development permits for building work’ will be 
offered in Brisbane on 12 and 13 February 2009. 

 
Background 
Private certifiers (class A) have development approval endorsement and can receive, assess and decide 
building development applications and issue or refuse building development approvals as assessment 
managers. The satisfactory completion of this course is a requirement to obtain this endorsement. 
 
Private certifiers (class B) are restricted to assessing building development applications and performing 
assessment work against the BCA and QDC (except for boundary clearance and site cover assessment). 
They are not permitted to give final inspections or issue certificates of classification. 

 
Section 160 of the Building Act 1975 outlines out the requirements for private certifiers (class A) and 
(class B) to allow them to issue building development approvals. 
 
Building surveying technicians are permitted to complete the course but do not gain development 
approval endorsement status on completion. 
 
On completion of the course, a private certifier who is a building surveyor or assistant building surveyor 
has insurance for private certification prescribed under a regulation and has successfully completed the 
course will be eligible for endorsement by the Queensland Building Services Authority to issue 
development approvals (a development approval endorsement). 
 
Course contact 
For information regarding the course content or information about recognition of prior learning (refer 
newsflash 293 issued on 13 November 2007) please contact Ms Leslie Mackee, principal consultant, 
AssentTECS by phone on (07) 3871 2539 or by email on atecs@bigpond.net.au  
 
Building certifiers may register with AssentTECHS by completing the attached course registration form. 

 
Contact officer 
Building Codes Queensland 
tel +61 7 3239 6369 
buildingcodes@dip.qld.gov.au 

 

DISCLAIMER: The information contained in this Newsflash is provided by the State of Queensland in good faith. The material is general in nature and before relying on the material in any 

important matter, users should carefully evaluate its accuracy, currency, completeness and relevance for their purpose. It is not intended as a substitute for consulting the relevant 

legislation or for obtaining appropriate professional advice relevant to your particular circumstances. The State of Queensland cannot accept responsibility or liability for any loss, 

damage, cost or expense you might incur as a result of the use of or reliance on information contained in this Newsflash. It is not intended to be, and should not be relied upon as the 

ultimate and/or complete source of information. 
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